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“For everything there is a season, and a time for every 
matter under heaven.”     Ecclesiastes 3:1 
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   I love the changing of the seasons. The Fall 
season is a reminder of the importance of “letting-
go” so I can embrace the new. Scripture teaches 
us that there is a season for everything in life. If 
only we could embrace the seasons of our lives as 
willingly as we embrace the seasons of the year. 
It’s been said that the only thing that is constant is 
change; but unfortunately that’s what we tend to 
resist—especially if we did not ask for  

the change. Change has come into my life in many forms. Sometimes fast and furious, catching me off guard 
and shaking up my world. Other times change has crept in slow and steady. It has come in the form of a 
devastating tragedy, difficult choices and even new opportunities.  
   These changes we experience in life can serve as a reminder to us that God is at work in us. God has planned 
the seasons of our lives with infinite wisdom. He has created each one, knowing exactly what fruit is to be 
harvested during each time frame. I believe His desire is to do us only good, He enjoys each season He plans for 
us.  “For surely I know the plans I have for you, says the Lord, plans for your welfare and not for harm, to give 
ȅƻǳ ŀ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƘƻǇŜΦέ  Jeremiah 29:11 
    This month, as you experience the changing of the season, may you also experience how God is leading and 
guiding you through each season of your life. For all seasons are beautiful and gives us an opportunity to draw 
closer to Him, to let go and be renewed by His Holy Spirit.  
 

May grace fill your path,   

 
  

SSM Associates Director   



Rooted in the Past    
Knowing the Past to Understand the Present and Plan for the Future 
 

The Year wasé 

1984 
     In our September issue, Beth Komisarek, SSM Archivist shared in her article how the SSM associate 

movement marked its beginning in 1983, when the SSM Congregation formally accepted five men and women 

as SSM Associates.  This first group included Elizabeth Guy, Lorraine Glodowski, Lois Knope, Tom Fischer, and 

Dave Sauer.  During the next year, 1984, Sr. Raphael was busy with development of Associate materials and 

 
Sr. Raphael pictured to the right. 

with travel. Recruitment materials, meeting notices, definitions of the 
program, slide presentations, and prayer services were produced and 
taken to meetings around Wisconsin. One of the earliest communication 
pieces was the “Outreach”, a newsletter developed by Sr. Raphael and first 
printed in May, 1983. The result of educating, informing, and then inviting 
lay persons to join was that nineteen men and women (listed below) were 
received as new Associates on October 21, 1984, at Mother of Sorrows 
Convent. At this same ceremony, the original five Associates from the 
previous year renewed their annual covenant. 

19 men and women 

 

 

Mary Ruth Beeber 
Patricia Buehler 
Jean Eggett  
S. Monda Elleseg 
Jeanette Eydam 
Jerome Fitzgerald 
Terry Houge 
Ella Mae Mendyke 
Mary Jane Neubauer 
Mildred Olsen (Moore) 

 

Bernardine Palma 
Francis Palma 
Tina Schulte 
Genevieve Sikorski 
Michael Sukowski 
Ellen Taube 
Doretta Thomer  
Diane Wegner 
Linda Werner 
 

 

Right to left:  Jean Eggett, Tomahawk, Diane Wegner, 
Marshfield, Ellen Taube, Marshfield, Mike Sukowski, 
Milwaukee, and Tom Fischer, Oshkosh.  

 

ñKeep your soul at peace, in order to be able 
to be attentive and very faithful to the 
inner movement of the Holy Spirit.ò 

                                                                                                          ~Unknown 

 

 

  



  

Rooted in the Past,   
Branching into Tomorrow 
Cluster Updates 

 

STEVENS POINT CLUSTER 

The Stevens Point Cluster met on Thursday, 
September 8, 2016 at the home of Dee Schirpke. It 
was a good to gather after our summer hiatus. We 
had a time of faith-sharing and catching up. Pat 
Hilpert and Sherry Boyce shared about their time 

at the Gresham Cottage Retreat. We decided to use 
some of our money that we collect for 'dues' to 
support the landscape needs for the Grenada 
project. In addition, we each gave an added amount 
to this worthwhile cause. We decided that we'd 
request a tree in honor of Sister Mary Lu Slowey, a 
tree in honor of Sister Maria Vinton, and a tree in 
memory of Sister Raphael. 
 
Upcoming event is the Rosary Rally in October in 
Tomahawk. The renewal of our commitment is 
November 12 in Oshkosh.  Our area of study for this 
year will be discussed in October. 
 
Submitted by: Sherry Boyce  

 

MILWAUKEE CLUSTER 

     Our meeting on Sept 17 began with prayer and 
discussion centered on chapter 5 of “The Holy Year of 
Mercy” by Pope Francis. Pope Francis says “God’s 
mercy overcomes every barriers as Jesus’ hand touches 
the leper. He does not act by delegating, but places 
Himself in direct contact with our contagion.”  
     We discussed how the leper risked rejection to 
approach Jesus for healing. With faith and courage he 
saw something greater and more merciful in Jesus. 
Jesus saw and experienced his (leper’s) suffering. 
Compassion means “to suffer with another”.  As SSM 
Associates we need to follow our vocation and talents 
for mission work. God’s hand will lead us in the right 
path and we will learn from others how to approach the 
poor, hungry, sick, dying and those in need of rescue. 
     We can find that mercy and grace 
in the sacraments that heal us of 
leprosy of sin. We concluded with a 
prayer of St. Mother Teresa in 
celebration of her canonization. 

 Submitted by:  Angie Driscoll 
TOMAHAWK/RHINELANDER CLUSTER 

We began our meeting with prayer in the chapel, the reading of the Mission statement and members updating 
their Associate related activities.  Anna continues to visit the homebound and brings Holy Communion. Karen 
started and facilitates a new Grief Support Group.   Sonja is working on a presentation on the saints that she 
will present to the Catholic school students at the parish elementary school. We will be reading "Your Sorrow 
is My Sorrow" by Joyce Rupp and began a discussion on the Introduction.  Next month the first chapter plus 
personal reflections will be discussed.  Karen is again planning the Rosary Rally on the third Saturday of 
October.  It will take place at St. Mary's church parking lot. Our next meeting will be October 18th, 2016 
  
Submitted by: Pat Johnson 
 
  



WICHITA CLUSTER  
     Our meeting on September 20th   began at 5 PM with all 
gathering in the Chapel of the Sorrowful Mother at Via Christi St 
Francis.  The Chaplet of St Michael was prayed. Members then 
proceeded to a conference room for a presentation by Daniel Fair, a 
Via Christi associate, and his wife Kristi on their work in South 
Africa.   Daniel and Kristi shared slides and answered many 
questions on their missionary experience while they lived there for   
four years. They returned to the United States when Kristi was 7 months pregnant or the birth of their first 
child, but shared that their love for the people of Motherwell, South Africa never left them.   Two years ago 
they started a Foundation called Luthando Africa. Luthando is a word in the native language of Motherwell 
that stands for ‘love’.    The Foundation sponsors soup clubs/kitchen for the children and homebound and a 
community center in Motherwell.  The goal of the foundation is to support programs and provide assistance 
and education to enable South Africans to change their own society for the better with minimum interference 
from the outside.  The Soup Clubs guarantee the children, some who walk up to four miles, have at least one 
meal a day.   
     The information shared left several members asking ‘how can we help’.  Jo Chance is organizing a group 
from the Wichita Cluster to work on making the items used in feminine hygiene kits for women and 
girls.   Without these kits, the women and girls stay home during their menses, missing both work and 
school.  Daniel will be returning to South Africa next year and will be able to take the kits with him at that 
time. 
     Our Cluster continues to meet every Tuesday at 3:30 in the Chapel of the Sorrowful Mother to pray the 
rosary. Everyone comes with their special intentions and the intention for the safety of our country and the 
future election in November. We look forward to our SSM Associates Renewal on Friday, November 18. 
 

Submitted by: Julie Hampel 

 DENVILLE CLUSTER 
As we reconvened after our summer break, we continued to reflect on Pope Francis’ call to living mercy in the 
Year of Mercy.  We opened with the Works of Mercy prayer service based on the Corporal Works of Mercy.  
Many items were brought for Joyce to distribute to the ministries we help: the food pantry, the battered 
women’s shelter, Shelter Helpers on Wheels (for the helpless animals).  We are committed to help those less 
fortunate and those in need and are so blessed to have Joyce as our contact.  We have such generous 
Associates who follow the example of our contact sister, Sr. Joan.  On October 2nd, we will be helping Sr. 
Johnice in various ways for her yearly Octoberfest, a great fund raiser for St. Francis.  We had a discussion 
about the upcoming Commitment/Recommitment Sunday in October.  We also received our postcards to send 
to Macy’s and Kohl’s corporate offices for just wages for the makes of the clothes they sell.  We all took a 
handful to get signed and sent back before Thanksgiving.  We encourage all of the clusters to contact 
www.humanthreadcampaign.org for your postcards, there is still time. 
 

Submitted by: Louise Ulan 
 

  
God wants us entirely, and if He sees our 

determination in His service and our constancy in 
the good we have begun…He will equip us with 

extraordinary strength of grace.” 
 

ςMother Frances Streitel 
Letter #96 (4) to Fr. John Francis Jordan, April 10, 1884 

 

http://www.humanthreadcampaign.org/


BROKEN ARROW/TULSA  

On Sunday September 18th, SSM Associates attended Mass at St. John’s Chapel with the SSM Sisters and 
guests for the Feast of the Sorrowful Mother.  The SSM Sisters have had a presence at St John’s for the past 90 
years. The Phillipino choir sang and then we celebrated with a brunch, provided by St John’s Medical Center. 
Everyone enjoyed reminiscing with a slide show of SSM Sisters ministry and work at St John over the years. 
On Sunday, we held our associates meeting at Fr. Wade’s apartment and Johan Gagster, SSM Associate shared 
his “life story” with us…where he was born, his family life, surviving the war in Germany, coming to America, 
etc. (Sr. Godulina’s is his sister). We also spent time learning about the Novena to Our Lady Undoer of Knots 
and Pope Francis’s connection.  
 

Submitted by: Mary Axsom 
 ROSWELL 

 

On Saturday, September 24th, Geneva Dominguez, Bea 
Kimbrell, Lucy Lopez, Bernadette Self, Marie Powell, and 
John Schaffer renewed their SSM Associate commitment, 
at St. Peters Church in Roswell, NM. 
 

The day began with a retreat on the topic of Moments of 
Grace, finding God in our everyday lives. After the retreat, 
Sr. Maria Vinton and Carrie Hankes joined several SSM 
Associates as they visited the local Sisters of Sorrowful 
Mother gravesites. The day ended with 6pm Mass and  

renewal of the Roswell SSM Associate commitment. The SSM Associates then enjoyed a nice dinner in which 
we celebrated Sr. Mary Vinton’s birthday and time together. 

 
  

 

 
  

  



PRAYER REQUESTS  

Together, let us pray for the needs of our brothers and sisters.  Please remember these intentions in your 

daily prayers: 
 

SISTER MARY MARK SCHILLING (Milwaukee) for continued healing and rehabilitation. 

 

CARMEN BARAJAS, SSM Associate (Broken Arrow) who is experiencing ongoing health issues. 

                        

PRAYER FOR HURRICANE MATTHEW VICTIMS 
 

“Protect me, O God, for in you I take refuge.”  (Psalm 16:1) 
 

God of the mountains and the seas, the awesome power of nature can be both a wonder as well as a source of 
tragedy.  We cry out to you in this time of great need to the people affected by Hurricane Matthew. 
 

Almighty and everlasting God, comfort of the sad and strength to those who suffer:  Let the prayers of your 
children who are in any trouble rise to you.  We lift up to you the people of Haiti, Caribbean, North Carolina, 
South Carolina, Georgia and Florida.  For those who have lost loved ones, grant your peace; for those who 
seek shelter and food, grant your comfort; for those facing illness, grant your healing; for those whose lives 
have been shattered, grant your strength. 
 

God of wisdom and strength, guide the hands of those who provide emergency relief.  We entrust to you 
those who care for the bereaved, those with the gift of healing, those who carry the burdens of moving debris, 
and those who distribute much needed supplies.  Hopeless as it may seem at times, their work is very 
important.  Give them the endurance that is needed to continue in their good works. 
 

God of all consolation, in the midst of things we do not understand, tragedy too great to comprehend, and 
grieving too heavy to bear, grant your peace.  This is a time when we welcome your Word of hope born into 
our world.  May that hope burn in our hearts. 
 

Amen 
Author Unknown 

SPECIAL NOTE  

¶ Carrie Hankes, Director, SSM Associates will be 

out of the office October 19th through November 

7th and unable to access email. 

 

 
 

 
¶ “Table Graces” Mealtime Prayer Booklets The JPIC Committee hopes you have 

enjoyed your copy of the Table Graces Prayer Booklets. SSM Associates will be 
receiving their copies in the near future as well. Click here to download this 
booklet as a PDF is:  http://sistersofthesorrowfulmother.org/wp-
content/uploads/2016/09/Table-Graces-PDF.pdf 

  

http://sistersofthesorrowfulmother.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/09/Table-Graces-PDF.pdf
http://sistersofthesorrowfulmother.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/09/Table-Graces-PDF.pdf


JUSTICE, PEACE, INTEGITY OF CREATION (JPIC)  

 
Between now and Black Friday (Nov. 25), postcards will be send to the CEOs of Macy’s and Kohl’s in support 
of a living wage at the sites where our clothes are made. Your involvement is important! 
  
When we visit a supermarket, we can purchase organic and fair trade items. When we visit an auto dealer, we 
can buy a hybrid. Some chains build their identity and customer base by offering those options. We know that 
the hybrid and the organic, fair trade items may cost us a bit more, but we are willing to pay for them for a 
broader benefit. 
 

Except for a few niche clothing items sold in a few boutiques, as of yet, no major chain sells clothing sourced in 
other countries that is fair trade. But we know that most of it comes from places we read on our labels: 
Bangladesh, China, India, Vietnam, Honduras, Mexico. Pope Francis has called the wages paid those workers: 
“slave labor.” 
 

Given the woeful wages in garment-producing countries, did the workers who made my clothing receive a 
wage that will support them and their families? Knowing that the garment industry is the second biggest user 
of water and the consequent immense harm that the garment industry does to the environment, we also ask 
what care and provision was made for the care of creation in the production of this garment? 
For years members of the Interfaith Center on 

Corporate Responsibility have engaged retailers, 
including Macy’s and Kohl’s on supply chain issues. 
However they have rejected calls to address wages 
at the sites where our clothes are made.  
 

After the collapse of the Rana Plaza building in 
Bangladesh, Professor Jerry Davis of the Ross School 
of Business wrote a letter to The New York Times. In 
it he said that change never comes about from 
investor/shareholder actions without an 
accompanying consumer effort. This is our effort to 
make such a difference. We’ve shared this Campaign 
with him; he is very supportive. 

                    

“Things have a price and can be for sale,      
But, people have a dignity that is priceless            

and worth far more than things.” 

If you agree with us, we'd ask you to sign, stamp, and mail a postcard to Macy's and to Kohl's telling them as 
much. Both of these companies have good track records in various areas but, if they would support this effort, 
things would be so much better. We are telling them: If they will lead, we will buy.  
If you want to ask others, friends or members of any of other organizations, to get involved, please email our 
campaign manager at campaignmanager@humanthreadcampaign.org, indicating your postal address and how 
many postcards you need. They will be sent by return mail. 
  
Let me know if there's anything else we need to do at this end to have a success. 
 

Peace and Good, 

Fr. Mike Crosby  

 

  

http://www.humanthreadcampaign.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/09/CareofCreation.pdf
http://www.iccr.org/
http://www.iccr.org/
mailto:campaignmanager@humanthreadcampaign.org


 

Midwest Kindred Spirit 
Midwest Kindred Spirit bi-annual meeting was held on September 9th where members approved April 25-26, 2016 
meeting minutes, review of Finance Report, discussed NACAR updates and the findings of the 2015 CARA report. The 
updated CARA study is rich with the results of hundreds of associate leaders and thousands of associates and vowed 
religious sharing their current understanding of the associate–religious relationship. They also shared their ideas about 
the associate— religious movement for the future. 
 

Planning is underway regarding how best to delve into the results of the study, assess our current SSM Associate clusters 
in relationship to the broader associate movement, and create ideas for moving our SSM Associate clusters, and 
relationship with the Sisters of the Sorrowful Mother, into the future. 
 

On Sept 10th SSM Associates Pat Ostertag and Angie Driscoll attended the “Celebrating Our Charisms Alive in the World” 
facilitated by Kathleen Wade, Sisters of Mercy Associate, teacher, writer, facilitator and speaker. Kathleen led 
participants in a contemplative day of exploration of the associate-religious relationship and our individual and 
communal call to be the light, hope and love of the risen Christ. 

 

A Moment for CONTEMPLATION 

Valuing this Moment 
 

“The secret of health for both mind and body is not to mourn for the past, worry about the future, or 
anticipate troubles, but to live in the present moment wisely and earnestly.” 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              ~ Buddha 
 

This moment, we are right where we need to be, right where we are meant to be. How often we waste our time and 
energy wishing we were someone else, were doing something else, or were someplace else. We may wish our present 
circumstances were different.  
 

We needlessly confuse ourselves and divert our energy by thinking that our present moment is a mistake. But we are 
right where we need to be for now. Our feelings, thoughts, circumstances, challenges, tasks - all of it is on schedule.  
 

We spoil the beauty of the present moment by wishing for something else. Come back home to yourself. Come back 
home to the present moment. Some moments are easier to accept than others.  
 

To trust in the process, to trust all of it, without hanging on to the past or peering too far into the future, requires a 
great deal of faith. Surrender to the moment. If you’re setting a boundary, dive into that. If you’re grieving, grieve. Get 
into it. Step where instinct leads. If you’re waiting, wait. If you have a task, throw yourself into the task. Get into the 
moment; the moment is right.  
 

We are where we are, and it is okay. It is right where we’ve meant to be to get where we’re going tomorrow. And that 
place will be good. It has been planned in love for us. 

A Conversation Within:   
 

In what ways do you let life happen instead of forcing and trying to control it? How 
do you make the most of each day?  
 

Prayer: 
 

God, help me let go of my need to be someone other than who I am today. Help me 
dive fully into the present moment. I will accept and surrender to my present 
moments – the difficult ones and the easy ones, trusting the whole process. I will 
stop trying to control the process; instead, I will relax and let myself experience it.  
 

Amen 

 



WORDS can be found UPWARD, DOWNWARD, DIAGONAL and BACKWARDS…Good Luck! 

             

Answers located in the November Issue 

     SAINT  

     FRANCIS 

     BIRDS 

     PEACEFUL 

     LOVE 

     REBUILT 

     SERVICE 

     ASSISI 

     FRENCH 

     SUN 

     MOON  

     STARS 

     WIND 

     FOUNDER 

     CHARITABLE 

 

 Answers for October’s Word Search 

 

 
  



 
 

 

NOVEMBER 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
2016 Recommitment 

Gatherings 
 

SSM Associates near and far 
will be gathering together 
this Fall to renew our 
association with the Sisters of 
the Sorrowful Mother.  
 
 

Denville, NJ 
October 16 

 
 

Milwaukee, Oshkosh, 
Marshfield, Stevens Point, 

Tomahawk and Rhinelander, WI 
November 12 

 
 

Wichita, KS 
November 18 

 
 

Broken Arrow/Tulsa, OK, 
November 19 

 

Inter-congregational Workshop 
and Networking for Associates 

and Sisters  
 

This workshop will help unpack the rich 
data from the 2016 CARA Profile of the 
Associate-Religious Relationship in the 
United States and Canada.   
 
The day will include opportunities for 
conversation and exploring together 
where the Spirit may be leading the 
Associate movement.  
 
When:  Saturday, October 29, 2016 
  
Time:   
Registration: 8:00 a.m.—9:00 a.m. 
Program: 9:00 a.m.—3:00 p.m.  
 

Where:  
Wheaton Franciscan Motherhouse,    
26W171 Roosevelt Road,  
Wheaton, IL 60187 
Entrance #5   
 

Fee:  $35.00 (includes lunch and selected 
highlights from the report. It does not 
include a copy of the report.  The full 
report and an abbreviated special report  
are available from www.nacar.org) 
 

Make check payable to:  
Wheaton Franciscans 

 
RSVP by: October 7, 2016 to Jeanne 
Connolly at 
jconnolly@wheatonfranciscan.org  
or  630-909-6638     

Birthdays are sent from above to 

áÐÚè äá 'ÚË á ÏßÈÊÌ ÈØË äØÍÈÑÕÑØÏ 

love. On your birthday, hoping you 

ÔØÚè Òäáâ ÐÚè áÛÌÊÑÈÕ ëÚä ÈßÌ 
 
 
 

Michelle Thimmesch– Nov 1st  

Diana Hooper – Nov 2nd 

Marie Powell – Nov 13th 

Jacqueline Bush – Nov 20th  

Carrie Hankes – Nov 24th 

 

Happy Birthday! 

 
Find us on the Web: 
http://sistersofthesorrowfulmother.org/associates/  
 

Contact us: 
SSM Associates 
815 S Westhaven Dr. 
Suite 100 
Oshkosh, Wisconsin 54904 
 

Email:   
SSMAssoc@aol.com 
 
Phone:   (920) 410-4173 
 

 

  

http://www.nacar.org/
mailto:jconnolly@wheatonfranciscan.org
http://sistersofthesorrowfulmother.org/associates/
http://sistersofthesorrowfulmother.org/associates/

